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MINUTES
BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS
DATE:
July 5, 2017  
TIME:
10:00 a.m.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 308



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
John Mettee, III, Chairman

Donald Ocker



Thomas Orisich




TJ Frazier


John Jensen



Tammy Moore


OTHERS

PRESENT:
Steve Long, Executive Director


James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director


Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General


Leigh Hoyt, Board Administrator


Shontae Moore, Administrative Specialist III



Rena Butler, MSS


CALL TO ORDER

John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:14 a.m.
MINUTES


A motion (I) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by John Jensen and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the June 7, 2017 meeting without changes.  
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


Don Ocker provided the status of the active complaints:
16-LS-05
Consent Order pending
16-LS-07
Consent Order pending
17-LS-03
Investigating
17-LS-04
Investigating
17-LS-06
Consent Order pending
17-LS-07
Closed
A motion (II) was made by John Jensen, seconded by Tammy Moore and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee’s report.
CORRESPONDENCE
The Board reviewed a letter from Arnold Jablon, the Director of the Baltimore County Department of Permits, Approvals and Inspections. This letter was in response to the Board’s correspondence to County Executive Kevin Kamenetz, regarding the unsuccessful attempts to meet with Mr. Jablon to discuss County policy of accepting record and right-of-way plats signed by engineers.  Mr. Jablon asserted that the County does not accept right-of-way plats signed by engineers. The Board agreed to send another letter to Mr. Jablon addressing the Board’s issue of concern. Tom Orisich agreed to send Milena Trust a copy of the county form in question. Milena Trust will respond to Mr. Jablon.
NEW BUSINESS


Donald Ocker was nominated to be Vice-Chairman of the Board.  A motion (III) was made by Tom Orisich, seconded by John Jensen and unanimously carried to accept the Mr. Ocker’s nomination.

John Mettee noted that David Mongan of the PE Board is running for NCEES treasurer. The other NCEES Committee assignments were noted: John Mettee was selected to serve on the Technology Task Force Committee, Tom Orisich was selected to serve on the Examination Policy and Procedures (EPP) Committee, and Milena Trust was selected to serve on the Uniform Procedures and Legislative Guidelines (UPLG) Committee.
OLD business 

Digital signatures were discussed. Milena Trust forwarded the updated language to the Board. Ms. Trust reported that Steven Arndt of the PE Board provided support for the update. A motion (IV) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by Tammy Moore and unanimously carried to accept the updated language.

Tom Orisich updated the Board on the Mapping Committee meeting. Mr. Orisich reported that the meeting was held in Annapolis. Mr. Orisich stated that the committee will recommend that the Board look into licensing for photogrammetrists due to the surveying element in the work deliverables. Mr. Orisich and Ms. Trust will meet to review updates to the regulation regarding accuracy, precision and positional tolerance. Mr. Mettee requested that the draft be sent to the Committee for review, to eliminate the need for another face to face meeting.
Executive Director’s Report 


Steve Long reported that the concept sheet submitted to allow a Property Line Surveyor or Professional Land Surveyor to serve on the Board has been approved by the Secretary.


Mr. Long announced that the state-specific examinations will be administered on July 21, 2017. He confirmed that all the examination questions for the Storm Drain / Road Grade exam were now multiple-choice. The Board discussed the transition of the exams to computer-based tests but because of the low number of examinees it was determined that this is not an option at this time.
BOARD COUNSEL’s REPORT

Milena Trust reported that the PE Board is revising regulations regarding the FE exam.
MSS Report

Rena Butler announced that the MSS Fall Conference will be October 5 – 7, 2017 in Hunt Valley.

Ms. Butler reviewed the Workforce Development Future Surveyor Pilot Program and reported that there are five companies hosting interns for five weeks. There will be an awards presentation for the interns on Friday, October 6th at the Fall Conference.
Applications for Review
Following a review by a minimum of two board members, motion (V) was made and unanimously carried to approve the following applications:

Dustin Crum for PS exam
Dana Parsell for reciprocity

OTHER business 

TJ Frazier was welcomed as the new Board member replacing Dan Lavelle.

Don Ocker inquired about a new Board member to replace John Jensen. Mr. Long advised the Board that he had not received any more information regarding Mr. Jensen’s replacement.

The Board noted that the next Board meeting is scheduled for 10 a.m. on August 2, 2017.
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, a motion (VI) was made by Don Ocker, seconded by Tammy Moore and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:26 a.m.


Without Corrections


(
With Corrections


Signature on File


John Mettee, Chairman

Date:
8/2/2017

